
June 2018 — Special Edition 

Poplar Bank News 
We are a Respectful and Caring School 

School Improvement Plan 

For Student Achievement and Well Being 

Respectful School, Modern Learning, Math and Mental Health 

Principal:  Natasha Baage    Phone Number: 905-953-8995 

Admin Assistants:  Lana Grigorovich  Superintendent: Dianne Hawkins 

   Diana Hogan   Trustee: Martin Van Beek 

www.poplarbank.ps.yrdsb.ca  

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Families: 

 

Its hard to imagine that we have now completed the 2017-2018 school year. What a productive and 

fun year it has been! We have all witnessed our students work very hard to meet the academic expecta-

tions of their grade and to build on and improve their learning skills and work habits.  

I want to thank you for your commitment to our students and support of our school goals of improv-

ing student academic achievement and well-being.  Together we have created a strong and caring 

school community and forged relationships that will last for many years to come.  Poplar Bank has ex-

cellent teachers, great students, wonderful and supportive parents. 

 

The new Principal and I have been working together to ensure a smooth transition and the continua-

tion of endeavors that the Poplar Bank Community has been working towards over the past several 

years. 

 

I feel honoured and privileged to have had the opportunity to serve this community for the last 5 

school years. 

 

Wishing you all safe and fun filled summer vacation. 

Sincerely,  

Natasha Baage  

http://www.poplarbank.ps.yrdsb.edu.on.ca
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Tentative School Organization for September 2018 

We are projecting an enrolment of approximately 570 students.  Here is the tentative class organization 

structure with 24 classes for 2018-2019: 

French Immersion Primary Division Classes: 

Grade 1 (5 Classes); Grade 2 (4 Classes); Grade 2/3 (1 Class); Grade 3 (3 Classes) 

French Immersion Junior Division Classes: 

Grade 4 (2 Classes); Grade 4/5 (1 Class); Grade 5 (1 Class); Grade 5/6 (1 Class); Grade 6 (2 Classes) 

French Immersion Intermediate Division Class: 

Grade 7 (1 Class); Grade 7/8 (2 Classes); Grade 8 (1 Class) 

This organization of classes is tentative and should our enrolment change over the summer, a re-

organization will occur. 

Class Placements for 2018-2019 

On the first day of school, we have the following gathering places for parents and students:  

 Grade 1 students report to the Gym at 8:00 a.m.  

 Grade 2-3 students report to the east pavement/field area  

 All Grade 4-8 students report to the South pavement.  

***Should it rain on the first day of school*** 

Grade 2 students will go to the gym  

Grade 3 and 4 students will go to the library 

Grade 5-8 students are to proceed to their second floor hallways where their homeroom teacher can be 

found.  

Class Placements for 2018-2019 

Class placement information for gr. 1-8 students will be available the first day of school, September 

4th. If you are planning a move and your child will not be at Poplar Bank Public School in September, 

please notify the school office during the week of August 27th. The school office can be reached at  

905-953-8995. 

Summer Registration 

Our summer registration location and hours for new students to our area as follow:  

CEC North    July 9th  to August 6th 

130 Carlson Drive   Monday to Thursday 

Newmarket, ON   9:00 am to 3:00 pm  

(905) 895-5155 

Staff Updates 

Thank you to Russell Pichora, Julie Ip and Paige Bremaud for their contributions to Poplar Bank.  We 

wish them well as they will be moving on to new opportunities.   We are happy to welcome to our 

school new staff members Leigh-Anne Ness  and  Krista Woolhead.  



Eco News—Reduce, Reuse & Recycle 
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Congratulations to the Poplar Bank community as we 

have been awarded Platinum status by Ontario Eco-

Schools for all our efforts to help the environment this 

year.  

Thank you to everyone who helped keep plastic milk 

bags out of the landfills and put to good use to be re-

used to make bad mats. Our school collected well over 

4,000 bags! In third 

place was Mme Samaai's grade 3 class with 332 bags, in second place 

was Mme Roach’s grade 1’s with 489 bags, and our overall most suc-

cessful class was Mme Gwyn’s grade 4’s with 520 bags. A special 

thanks to Mme Snow who is delivering the thousands of bags to be 

weaved into bed mats. Thank you to everyone who participated! 

You can continue to recycle your plastic bags at many grocery stores 

and at Walmart. 

The Eco-Team has been happily planting, watering and nurturing and 

sampling (strawberries and herbs) from the edible garden. The success 

of the crops is only possible thanks to the support of the aftercare 

program who will continue to water and tend the garden throughout 

the summer. Un grand merci! 

Transportation Reminder 

Please be reminded that your son/daughter’s school bus transportation eligibility can change 

throughout his/her school career. Because walking distance requirements change in Grade 4 and 

your son/daughter will be attending Grade 4 next year, we encourage you to review his/her eligibil-

ity.  

 

Busing in the York Region District School Board is provided in collaboration with the York Catholic 

District School Board and is governed by Board Policy #680 Student Transportation (full policy on 

the Board website at www.yrdsb.edu.on.ca). Below are the general provisions of eligibility identified 

in the Student Transportation Policy: 

  

 All YRDSB students in Grades JK-3 who live within 1.2 km of their school are not eligible for 

transportation  

 All YRDSB students in Grades 4-8 who live within 1.6 km of their school are not eligible for 

transportation  

 All YRDSB students in Grades 9-12 who live within a transit served area are not eligible for 

transportation.  

 

The distance is measured from the end of any driveway, via the shortest distance to the closest ac-

cess point of the school property. Measurements are conducted using GIS software and confirmed 

via aerial photos. For more information about bus transportation and to determine your 

son/daughter’s eligibility please visit www.schoolbuscity.com.  
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School Council Committee 

THANK-YOU TO ALL OUR VOLUNTEERS!!   We had a wonderful Volunteer & Staff Appreciation Tea 

on June 18
th
.  At that time, we thanked our principal, teachers, office staff, lunch monitors, caretakers, 

crossing guards, and all our parent volunteers who contribute their time and energy to our school!  We 

really are so lucky to have such an amazing team of dedicated individuals.  We were sorry that more of 

our parent volunteers could not attend, but we hope you know how much we appreciate you!!  There 

are too many names to mention (and I would hate to miss anyone), so here is a list of how our volun-

teers participate in our school throughout the year: 

 School Council 

 Lunch & Milk Programs 

 Crunchy Munchy 

 Healthy Schools 

 Garden / Eco Initiatives 

 Fundraising (Dance-a-Thon, QSP, Fun Festival, Food Programs) 

 Classroom Help & Field Trips 

 Library Help 

 

Fun Festival –  It was the most successful Fun Festival to date!!!  Our school and community participa-

tion was at its highest, much to our surprise, given the very cold weather conditions.   

 An enormous thank you to our two awesome coordinators this year; Melissa O’Neil and Jen Thom-

as!  As Grade 1 parents, it was a daunting event to sign up for and take the lead on, but they suc-

ceeded with flying colours and did an amazing job!!   

 Thank you to all the committee and parent volunteers that supported them; it really does take a 

village and couldn’t happen without all of you!   

 And last, but certainly not least, a thank you to all our community partners and businesses that do-

nated to our event.  Without their support, we would not be able to run this event.  Please review 

the sponsor page at the end of the newsletter and be sure to thank them when you are visiting their 

businesses. 

On behalf of the students, staff and the school community, I would like to thank our School Council Com-

mittee for generously volunteering their time during the past school year.  A special thank you goes out to 

Karen Peck and Veronica Jouaneh who jointly held the position of School Council Co-chairs.  Your efforts, 

dedication and commitment to our students’ academic achievement 

and well being are very much appreciated by us all.   

As well, a special thank you goes out to Jen Thomas and Melissa O’Neil 

who headed the Fun Fair Committee.  Your commitment and dedica-

tion to the well being of our students are much appreciated by stu-

dents, staff and the parent community at large.  Funds which were 

raised at the event will be used to enhance our students’ educational 

experiences in the classroom and beyond.   

Sincerely, 

Mme Baage 

Message from the Principal — School Council and Fun Fair Committee 
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Smoothie Day – was held on Friday, June 22
nd

.   Smoothies were delivered to every student and teacher 

in the school.  A huge thank you to Edna Bazante and Amy Fischer for organizing this much-loved stu-

dent event!  Thank you to all the volunteers, as well as alumni-parent and past organizer Susan Moy-

Glauser, who came out to make and deliver the smoothies to our students. 

 

School Council Meeting - Our final meeting was on Tuesday, June 19
th
.   We had a very successful year, 

and are very proud to have funded many school programs and initiatives!  Here is just a small sampling 

of how our fundraising dollars were used: 

 

Thank you to all our school council members and parent attendees who brought their amazing ideas and 

energy to the table!  As we look forward to the 2018-2019 school year, we ask parents to consider join-

ing School Council.  Every year we have to say goodbye to some parents whose children are moving on-

to high school and we wish them well.  They will be missed!  We need new parents to join us to help 

make PBPS the best it can be!   Please consider filling out the School Council Nomination forms that will 

be in the September welcome package.  Our first school council meeting will be Wednesday, September 

20
th
 at 6:45 p.m. in the staffroom.   

 

Thank you and best wishes to Mme. Baage in her retirement!  It has been an absolute 
pleasure working with her on school council to ensure the best resources for all our 
students.  She will be greatly missed!! 

 Music program  

 Anti-bullying and mental health assemblies 

 Author visits 

 Forest of reading  

 Lice checks  

 Technology purchases 

 11 chromebooks & charging cart 

 Scientist in the School 

 Stem Minds 

 A-Z Reading Program 

 Math manipulatives 

 Eco team 

 Win-It program 

 Earth Rangers 

 Tumbleweed Subscription 

 Chess Club 

 Health (Standing Desk) 

 Graduation 

 Primary Literacy Room & Home Reading 

 Junior/Inter. Literacy Room & Home Reading 

 Gregg LeRock – French Music Show 

School Council Committee ... 










